
Press Release of Classis Northern Ontario, held December 7, 2017 in Fergus-North. 

 The meeting was called to order by a delegate from the convening church, the Church at Fergus North.    
 The meeting was started with reading of God’s Word and prayer. All the churches were properly 
represented, and classis was constituted. Rev. M.H. VanLuik served as president, Rev. E. Kampen as vice-
president, and Rev. D. Pol as clerk. 
 The main item on the agenda was an appeal against the decision of one of the churches in the classis. 
Classis dealt with this appeal in closed session.  
 Classis appointed the Church at Grand Valley to convene the next classis, scheduled for March 23, 2018. 
If cancelled, the date for the next classis will be June 22, 2018.  
 The president thanked the Church at Fergus North for convening and hosting classis.   
 The meeting was closed after singing and prayer. 
 
Rev. E. Kampen 
Vice-president at that time 
 


